
 
 
301 Jefferson Street, Washington, MO 63090                                                                      636-390-1063    www.washmo.gov   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FROM  Chief Ed. Menefee 
 
TO:  Traffic Commission Members 
 
SUBJECT: March 4, 2022 Traffic Committee Meeting    
 
DATE:  March 7, 2022  
 
The March 4, 2022 Meeting Minutes were approved as written. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Mike Grissom  Police Department  
    Ed. Menefee  Police Department 
    Mark Wessels  City Council 
   
MEMBERS ABSENT: Mark Piontek  City Attorney 
    Greg Skornia  City Council 
    John Nilges  Engineering  
     
VISITORS:   Tony Bonastia  Street Department  
    Allison Forms  Lime Scooters 
     
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
4A 21-03-0003 Lime Scooter Status update: No new issues or complaints were noted 
since the last meeting. Allison Forms with Lime was present and indicated that they would begin 
deploying additional scooters in our area once again with the weather warming up. Over the 
winter months, Lime had reduced the number of scooters that they placed in service due to lower 
use. (OPEN) 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
5A 22-03-0001 Street closure applications: The committee discussed street closure 
applications for the Fall Festival and Holiday Parade of Lights. Both applications had already 
been reviewed and approved by the necessary city staff. The street closures were approved by 
Traffic Committee. The committee also noted that BBQ and Blues Fest, Washington 
Homecoming, Farm to Table, and Art and Wine Fest also had applications that had been 
reviewed and approved by the committee early this year. (CLOSED)  
 
5B 22-03-0002 Sign removal request on Rabbit Trail Drive: Street Department received a 
request to remove the “Street Not Through” sign on Rabbit Trail Drive since the signage no 



 

longer applies. The resident also requested that we replace the sign with a speed limit sign. The 
committee discussed and noted that the only speed limit sign for Southbound Rabbit Trail was 
near Hwy 100. The committee noted that several other major through streets feed into Rabbit 
Trail between the location of the lone speed limit sign and the proposed additional location. The 
committee agreed to add the additional signage. Street Department will handle the install. 
(CLOSED) 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 am 
 
The next scheduled meeting will be held on April 1, 2022 at 8:00 am in City Council Chambers.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Chief Ed. Menefee                    CC: 
Washington Police Department                            Each Member 
                                Sherri Klekamp 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


